Administrative Directors' Report 2013
Over the past 12 months there have been 6 Board meetings and in addition 2 General meetings.  
The main issue last year was the ECF membership scheme and I am happy to report that no difficulties have been reported.  Clubs have dealt with the matter in different ways. Some have included the ECF membership fee in their club subscriptions at whatever level, Bronze, Silver or Gold, their member requires. Others have encouraged their members to deal directly with the ECF. Either way it seems to work. 
Richard Thursby and Paul Shepherd joined the Board following the AGM last year as Non-Executive Directors, replacing Simon Wrigley and Susan Lalic.       
I list below the attendance record of the directors.
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General Meetings  
Mike Gunn
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Mike Adams
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Peter Lawrence
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Dan Rosen



6



2

David Howes



6



2

Paul Shepherd


6



2
Richard Thursby


6



2
Each year fresh nominations are required for Representative Members and I find it is always a struggle to get them prior to the AGM.  This is despite the fact that submitting them has been made much easier as they can be completed and returned electronically.  This year the Board have put forward a proposal for nominations to remain in force until the relevant club advises of any changes required.  Hopefully this should ease the administration but it will still be necessary for clubs to keep their nominations up to date.  
Peter Lawrence 
Administrative Director

